
  
 

CONNECTICUT HIGHER EDUCATION SUPPLEMENTAL LOAN AUTHORITY 
 

Minutes of Bond Committee Meeting 

February 1, 2012 

CHESLA - Teleconference 

21 Talcott Notch Rd, Suite 1 Farmington, Connecticut 
 

Authority Members Present: Michael E. McKeeman, Chair; Steve Kitowicz (for Ben 

Barnes); Sarah Sanders (for Denise Nappier) 
 

Authority Staff and Advisors 

Present: Judith B. Greiman, Executive Director; Samuel E. Rush, 

Deputy Director; Judith Blank, Day Pitney (General and 

Bond Counsel); Robert Guadagno and Christine Doyle, 

PFM (Financial Advisor) 
 

A quorum being present, the Chairman called the meeting to order at 10:35 a.m. 
 

Ms. Blank outlined options in working with Moodyôs to have the refinance deal rated by the public 

finance group instead of structured finance, given that the SCRF will be covered by maximum P&I. 
 

The committee discussed issues related to Moodyôs downgrade of Connecticutôs rating and its impact 

on CHESLAôs rating.  Members noted that it is important that existing bondholders not view the new 

issuance deal as triggering a downgrade of CHESLA by Moodyôs since any downgrade would, in fact, 

be done based on the reliance on the SCRF and the connection with the downgrade in the State of 

Connecticutôs rating. 
 

Ms. Doyle indicated that the difference in cost to the deal is approximately $60,000 ï 80,000 depending on 

which Moodyôs group is used and that future deals would not be tied to the public finance group, but 

would be based on how the deal was structured.  
 

Ms. Blank reported on conversations she and Mr. Wagner had with Moodyôs regarding the expectation 

that it would eventually downgrade the Authority given the SCRF connection with the State. 
 

Ms. Doyle noted that the savings for the proposed deal are now projected to be 5%, which is above the 3% 

requirement set by the Bond Committee. 
 

The committee discussed Governor Malloyôs proposed legislation to merge CHESLA with CHEFA and 

whether there would be any market issues related to the action.  Ms. Blank stated that the proposed 

merger has been included in the Stateôs disclosure.   

 

 The committee agreed that the deal should proceed and that it should be moved to the public finance 

group at Moodyôs and, if possible, at Fitch.  
 

The meeting adjourned at 11:25 a.m.












